
The vegetation communities on the Subject Property are a Mixed Forest (FOM) and 
Dry-Fresh Sugar Maple – Oak Deciduous Forest (FODM5-3)  
  
The Mixed Forest (FOM) is the part of the forest that was planted with Red Pine prior to 
1954 (see Figures 2A and 2B) and now consists of a mix of Red Pine and Norway 
Maple (a non-native tree species). The Dry-Fresh Sugar Maple–Oak Deciduous Forest 
(FODM5-3) is a natural remnant forest that consists of a mixture of Sugar Maple, Red 
Oak, White Pine with some Black Oak. 
  
Also provided below is some preliminary policy context which will help with your 
discussion with the Community Housing committee. 
  
The woodland is shown as an “Environmental Protection Area” on Schedule T-1 of the 
County's Official Plan 
  

 
  
Dependent upon our discussions with the peer reviewer/county about the woodland on 
the Elm Street property the woodland represents either a “Significant Woodland” and/or 
an “Environmental Feature of Local Significance”. Regardless of the outcome of this 
discussion, both features form part of the “Environmental Protection Area” designation 
(see Policy 3.2.4.1 below). 
  



 
  
Schedule 3.2.4.1.1 of the OP lists permitted uses within Environmental Protection 
Areas, which does not include development. 
  



 
  
As development is not listed as a permitted use within Section 3.2.4.1.1 the EIS will 
identify that the plan does not align with the environmental policies within the County 
Official Plan. 
  
The EIS will also include measures to mitigate impacts to the parts of the woodland that 
is proposed to remain to the extent possible (e.g. timing windows, tree protection 



measures, preparation and implementation of an edge management plan, etc.) and 
plantings to maintain tree canopy cover within the Town / County.  
  
It may also be necessary to consult with the Ministry of the Environment Conservation 
and Parks who is responsible for implementing the Endangered Species Act regarding 
the woodland removal and provide them with the data obtained through the acoustic 
monitoring program that was completed to survey for Endangered bats.  
 


